TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, AUGUST 24, 2015 HARWINTON TOWN HALL

Members Present: Michael Flowers, Wayne Delmonte, Darren Brown, Bruce Wilcox

Also Present: Suzanne Stich, Recreation Director

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Michael Flowers at 7:00 pm.

Minutes of the April meeting were accepted on a motion by B. Wilcox, second by W. Delmonte, so moved.

## **Director Report** by Suzanne Stich:

Summer programs have concluded. We had a successful summer season with more campers per week than in previous years for playground camp.

Fall programs planned to date include, for adults: Volleyball, Basketball, Pilates, Zumba, Golf, Pickleball and Tennis. Fall programs planned for youth: Dance, Tumbling, Gymnastics, Karate, Tennis, Monster Mash and a Bus Trip. Additional programs may be added.

October 24 we will have the Annual Trunk or Treat at the Sports Complex parking area. The Hometown Holiday Celebration is scheduled for December 5. Volunteers are needed for both of these events.

## Chairman Report by Michael Flowers:

A quote to build post-tension concrete tennis courts adjacent to Town Hall has been received; we will need to get several additional cost estimates, including one from Putnam Tennis.

The use of the basketball courts with a plastic liner for an ice skating rink was discussed. M. Flowers shared concerns about this space being feasible due to the pitch.

## **HYSA Report** by Wayne Delmonte:

Registrations have been held for both soccer and fall baseball. Numbers are lower than usual. Requests to use the fields will be submitted this week.

A permanent installation of the sign for the Jake Slavinski Field was discussed. S. Stich will pursue this.

**Meeting adjourned** on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Darren Brown, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT HARWINTON CT ON 08 31 15 AT 3:00 PM ATTEST NANCY E. ELDRIDGE TOWN CLERK